
Dear Local 802 member, 
 
On Sept. 25, 2012, the Local 802 Executive Board voted unanimously to adopt the following 
policy: “In the event that there is no more than one nominee for a Local 802 elected office (or 
more than nine nominees for Executive Board or Trial Board) by the close of nominations, such 
nominee shall be deemed elected.” 
 
That is exactly what happened this year. Therefore, the Local 802 elections scheduled for 
December 4th will not take place because of a lack of contested races. All duly nominated 
candidates will be deemed elected*. 
 
There will be full details in the upcoming November issue of Allegro. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The officers of Local 802 
 
*The exact list of newly elected officers is still pending until we verify petition signatures. 


